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From: Lauren Swisher <laurenswisher@gmail.com>
To: cricker@town.arlington.ma.us
Date: Mon, 23 Jan 2023 09:16:20 -0500
Subject: Redevelopment Board Meeting 1/23 - Comment

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Town of Arlington's email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the REAL sender (whose email address in the From: line in "< >" brackets) and
you know the content is safe.

 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or
clicking links, especially from unknown senders.
To Whom it May Concern:

My husband and I live at 6 Egerton Street and wanted to voice support for the proposed redevelopment of 190 and
192-200 Massachusetts Avenue. We bought our condo in July 2020 and most of the real estate on that block of
Massachusetts Avenue has been vacant since we arrived. In general, we are in favor of fewer vacant businesses, more
residents, and increased neighborhood vibrancy. We also offer a counter to prior congestion/parking concerns that
were brought up with the prior proposal. My husband and I share one car and both use public transit exclusively
during the week, as many of our neighbors do given our proximity to Alewife station. Therefore, the assumption that
adding new residents to the neighborhood automatically adds one extra car per person is flawed. Many people choose
to live in East Arlington due to the proximity to public transit, walkability, and ease of bike commuting. Despite the
potential inconveniences of construction, we are in full support of the project moving forward.

Sincerely,
Lauren Swisher and Craig Pollard
6 Egerton Road

Claire V. Ricker, AICP
Director
Department of Planning and Community Development
Town of Arlington
desk: 781-316-3092
mobile: 978-656-1325
email: cricker@town.arlington.ma.us

*Arlington values equity, diversity, and inclusion. We are committed to building a community where everyone is heard,
respected, and protected.*


